

Long Valley Volunteer Fire Department Long Valley Community Services District P.O. Box 30226 58880 SR 70 Cromberg, CA 96103 (530) 836-2550 longvalleycsd.specialdistrict.org

> Long Valley Community Services District Board of Directors, Quarterly Meeting Tuesday, March 12, 2024

Present:

Steve McDowell, Dan McDonald, Alice Parlier. Absent Greg Kneisel.

New Board members: Shelley Wilkerson and Mike McCourt

Minutes:

Dan moved and Shelley seconded to approve the minutes from the

previous meeting

Agenda:

No change.

Public Comment:

None

New Business:

Swearing in of the district's new members, Shelley Wilkerson and Mike

McCourt.

Bruce Walker chose not to renew his term, therefore his service ended at the conclusion of his term on 12/03/2023. Shelley Wilkerson was elected

to fill Bruce's position effective 12/03/2023. Shelley's term ends

12/05/2027.

Jonathan Sprague resigned his position on 10/23/2023.

Mike McCourt was appointed to the board on 03/12/2024 to fill

the position that was created by Jonathan's resignation.

Mike's term will end on 12/05/2025.

Shelley and Mike were sworn in by Chair, Steve McDowell.

New firefighter/First Responder, Mike Holcomb was invited but was

unable to attend the meeting.

Old Business:

Signing the 700 forms: All 700 forms were signed except for Greg

who was absent.

Update on new zero emissions vehicle law: Steve McDowell reported

emergency vehicles are exempt.

Standing Reports:

Fire Department: James has been designated acting chief in Megan's

absence. Truck #8422 needs to be repaired.

Treasurer: Steve reported there is \$138,693 in the account and \$1184 in Petty Cash. The process used for processing payments was explained by Steve and Alice. It's not known how much it will cost to repair truck #8422 at this time.

The County Auditor helped with the State reports.

Building and /Grounds: The diesel tank has been moved. Molly Kenny is donating the money for the shelter for the command vehicle. The old shed will need to be demolished but it will wait until the highway 70 work is done.

Social Media: Steve reported he needs help with the Web Site. With some board members out of the area during the winter months, discussed the possibility of using Zoom.

The meeting was adjourned with the next meeting on Tuesday, June 11, 2024

Respectfully Submitted

Alice Parlier Secretary/Treasurer